Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, October 09, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order and Chief John Stott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Sonya Kennon called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Joe Rachal, Joel Sims and Mark Richardson. Absent: Madge Bailey and Anthony Fenoli. Various members of the public were present.

Richardson made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
Richardson made a motion, second by Sims, to approve the September 2018 regular meeting minutes.  Motion Carried.

Sims made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the September 2018 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Rachal made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the September 2018 financial statement as presented.  Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Joseph Thompson delivered the written fire report for September. The department has added one new member.  All fire department equipment is in operational condition, with the exception of Tanker 3. The motor has locked up.  The department is currently looking into replacing the motor or the chassis. The Department responded to 6 alarms in September. The department members attended a business meeting, and two training meetings in the month of September, as well as a 3 hour LSU Class.  
· Police Report – The September 2018 police report was given by Chief John Stott. 45 citations issued, $15233.37 was collected in fines and court cost, the department responded to 51 incidents, 4 arrests, and 4 dog complaints. 
· Public Works Department – Mayor Elliott delivered the September 2018 Superintendent’s report. 

Rachal made a motion, second by Sims, to ADOPT Resolution 2018-008 – A Resolution supporting the FY 2018-2019 grant application to the Local Government Assistance Program for the purchase of a new public works vehicle. Motion carried. 
Mayor Elliott advised that Town of Olla passed all water testing, with the exception of the check point on Highway 127. That particular location tested at 90.3 ppb, while 80 ppb and less is passing.  Mayor Elliott received a call from SBA last week and was advised that they have had an existing cell tower on 1345 Ash Street since the year of 2000 and they are currently negotiating for renewal with AT&T who has their equipment on SBA’s tower. Mr. Sanders feels that AT&T’s position is to provide an alternate location so they can negotiate a deal with SBA for a less expensive lease and is requesting the town to reconsider entering into an agreement with them. Mayor Elliott also announced that someone is interested in the Industrial Park and it is currently being appraised. The past appraisal was conducted during the certification of the park. Veterans’ Day luncheon will be held on Friday, November 9, 2018 as Veterans’ Day falls on a Sunday this year. Mayor Elliott would also like to remind the town that the Fair will be coming to town November 7th-10th this year. 
Rachal made a motion, second by Sims to adjourn at 7:39 p.m. Motion carried. 
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Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Sonya Kennon, Town Clerk 

